MINUTES OF THE BRO TAF LMC SESSIONAL GPs SUBCOMMITTEE, HELD ON 

TUESDAY 6 JULY 2021 VIA ZOOM VIDEOCONFERENCING
	Attendees:

Dr Bethan Roberts

Dr Avkash Jain

Dr Matthew Whitcombe
Dr Peter Brooks
Dr Nimish Shah

Mrs Ali Cole 

Apologies:

Dr Bhupa Patel

	Chair

Sec


	Item No

	Discussion
	Action

	1
	Welcome and Apologies:

The Chair welcomed all to the meeting and accepted apologies.

	

	2


	Declarations of Interest:

No new declarations of interest were made.

	

	3


	Minutes of Previous Meeting:

The minutes of the previous meeting were reviewed and accepted as a true record. 
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	Matters Arising:

a.
Consideration of New Members
Dr Bethan Roberts advised that, prior to the 2020 LMC term, the Sessional GP Subcommittee had no previous process for admitting LMC members who change contractual status from partners to salaried or locum GPs within the LMC term. There was a need to ensure the numbers of the subcommittee did not become disproportionate to that of the main committee. There was also a need to ensure that all constituencies of Bro Taf were equally represented (however it was noted that there are currently no representatives from Bridgend on the subcommittee). The LMC had previously agreed that the sessional subcommittee should be no bigger than approximately 30% of the main committee size, in order to reflect the proportions of partners and sessional GPs in the constituency and that new members would need to be approved by the sessional subcommittee before joining. 
Dr Roberts had been informed that Dr Tom DeSouza had recently left his partnership and would therefore be eligible to join the subcommittee. Given the number of representatives on the sessional subcommittee, it was agreed that Dr De Souza should be invited to join.

The potential need for protected sessional seats at LMC elections was discussed in order to ensure adequate sessional representation in the future. Dr Nimish Shah informed that this is how Morgannwg LMC operate – that each seat on the LMC is specified as either partner or sessional and that seats are given up if contractual status changes during the term of office. Dr Matthew Whitcombe suggested that if vacant seats remain after elections these could be offered to GPs who were unable to be elected due to oversubscription.
All agreed that protected seats for sessional GPs within each constituency would be worthy of discussion prior to the next LMC election and Dr Bethan Roberts agreed to discuss with the LMC Executive Committee to gain their views prior to discussing at full LMC.
b.
Position of Chair
Dr Bethan Roberts informed that she was considering stepping down from the Sessional GP Subcommittee and LMC Executive Committee due to work commitments clashing with meeting dates. Dr Roberts asked the other members of the subcommittee to consider if they would be willing to take over the position of Chair and would be happy to discuss outwith the meeting. Other options such as co-chairing could also be explored. Once a solution had been found a succession plan would be agreed.
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	Any Other Business:
a.
Queries from Sessional GPs
Dr Bethan Roberts expressed concerns at the low volume of queries being submitted to the LMC by sessional GPs. Mrs Ali Cole advised that low levels of queries had also been experienced from practices. The requirement for higher levels of engagement with sessional and trainee GPs was discussed – such as Zoom drop-in sessions or in person sessions (when permitted). Dr Avkash Jain felt that there was still a lack of understanding amongst sessional GPs of what the LMC does and how they could help. Dr Matthew Whitcombe added that most GPs would automatically ask their employers first and also look on various online forums for answers. Some may also liaise directly with the BMA.
Dr Roberts added that the LMC remit is not covered within the current training curriculum and that the Cardiff training scheme may be open to sessions being offered for GP trainees so now would be a good time to engage.
b.
LMC Levy for Sessional GPs
As a result of the discussion about sessional representation, the LMC sessional levy was discussed. Dr Nimish Shah advised that within Morgannwg LMC sessional GPs were given free membership of the LMC. Dr Shah advised that the UK sessional subcommittee were also of the opinion that charging a separate levy to sessional GPs could be a barrier to using the LMC or getting involved, particularly as the levy is calculated on patient numbers. Dr Bethan Roberts suggested that £30 per year was not an unreasonable fee and would need to paid by GPs who do not work in practices that pay the LMC levy, such as health board managed practices. Dr Roberts asked Dr Shah to forward any supporting documentation from the UK sessionals subcommittee regarding removal of LMC levies for sessional GPs and agreed to discuss with the LMC Executive Committee.
c.
Expedite Letters
Dr Matthew Whitcombe had noted a rise in the amount of requests from patients for expedite letters for their secondary care appointments and asked for advice on how to deal with these. Dr Whitcombe was advised that expedite letters was included as one of the standards in the clinical communications protocol and therefore he was within his rights to refuse.
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	Date of Next Meeting:
Tuesday 12 October 2021, 2pm, Zoom
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